
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

June 18, 2025 

The meeting was called to order at 11:20 am on June 18, 2025, in the Offices of 

the General Registrar. 

Those present were:  Barbara Breeden, Chair, Jeremy Taylor, Vice Chair, Susan 

Jett, General Registrar, and Celina Haydon, Asst General Registrar 

The tapes and records for the Democrat Primary Election held yesterday were 

opened and examined.  All were found to be in order and suitable for submission.  

In order to accommodate any late arriving ballots the results will be certified as 

Final on Monday June 23, 2025. 

Per the previously approved motion by the Electoral Board the Offices of the 

General Registrar and Electoral Board will be permanently closed to the Public as 

of June 25, 2025, in order to pack and facilitate a move to replacement offices.  

Preparations must start soon for early voting for the next election in about 13 

weeks.  All those present energetically discussed many of the details of such a 

move.  However, no progress on these plans was reported due to a lack of 

support, direction and decisions by the County Administration. 

The Final Canvass meeting will be held at 11:00 am on June 23, 2025. 

No other business was discussed or decisions made, so the meeting was 

adjourned at 1:30 pm 

      Respectfully Submitted, 

 

      Jeremy Taylor 

      Vice Chair 

 


